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Town of Cajah’s Mountain					Minutes of Town Council Meeting
Cajah’s Mountain, North Carolina				April 7, 2025
								6:00 P.M.
______________________________________________________________________________

Town Council
Ronnie Setzer, Mayor
Lloyd Robbins, Mayor Pro Tem
Jeff Bolick, Councilman
Richard Andrews, Councilman
Cheryl Pritchard, Councilwoman
______________________________________________________________________________

Attachment 1	

3

Town Council Present:
Ronnie Setzer
[bookmark: _Hlk64880918]Richard Andrews
Lloyd Robbins
Jeff Bolick 
Cheryl Pritchard                                                                      

Staff Present:
Randy Feierabend				               
Legal Counsel: 
Will Sparks                                                       
Others Present: 
Davis Fisher - citizen
Marlene Muko - citizen

							Ed Evans – Mattern & Craig
							Kyle Case - WPCOG

The Town Council of the Town of Cajah’s Mountain met at 6:00 p.m. on Monday, April 7, 2025, in the Meeting Room of Cajah’s Mountain Town Hall, 1800 Connelly Springs Road, Cajah’s Mountain, NC 28645.

Call to Order & Welcome
	Mayor Setzer called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone.

Invocation/Pledge of Allegiance
The invocation was given by Councilman Bolick which was followed by the Pledge of Allegiance led by Mayor Pro Tem Robbins.

Public Comment Period and/or Recognition of Persons to be Heard
	Mr. Davis Fisher, resident of Sutton Place Subdivision, asks for an update on the proposed sewer update.  Mayor Setzer requested that the town manager provide an update.  Mr. Feierabend stated that we are waiting for environmental approval from NC.  The construction contract has been reviewed by Mr. Hall and signed by Buckeye Construction and that tonight the Council will issue a limited approval to proceed.  With that Mr. Fisher said thank you and left the meeting.

Adoption of the Agenda
The agenda was unanimously approved on a motion by Mayor Pro Tem Robbins to approve and seconded by Councilman Andrews.  The motion passed unanimously. 

Approval of the Minutes
[bookmark: _Hlk158815622][bookmark: _Hlk177386571] Mayor Pro Tem Robbins made a motion to approve the minutes from their regular meeting of March 3, 2025.  Second was made by Councilman Bolick.  The motion passed unanimously. 

Public Hearings 
	None 

Board Review & Action 

Unfinished Business 
Will Sparks, legal counsel, stated that Mr. Hall continues to work with the NCDOT and the local property owners to secure approval to improve the intersection.  He stated that Mr. Hall hopes to have all approvals by the Town Council meeting in May.

[bookmark: _Hlk159833356]New Business

A. [bookmark: _Hlk175744818]Kyle Case with WPCOG and Ed Evans with Mattern & Craig presented a request to the Council to proceed with a grant application to study the town’s pump station and sewer distribution system.  The grant if approved would be for $395,000 with the federal government paying 75% and the state paying 25%.  They stated that they felt good about our chances of receiving the grant because it is a good project.  Councilman Bolick made a motion to approve the request as presented and Councilwoman Pritchard seconded.  The motion passed unanimously. 
B. Town Manager review information share earlier in the meeting concerning issuing a limited notice to proceed to Buckeye Construction.  Council agreed and directed the manager to give West Engineering approval to proceed.
C. Town Manager Feierabend presented a draft of FY 2025/2026 budget.  He indicated that there were no surprises.  Income is expected to be about the same and everyday expenses also the same.  The one big project is that Sutton Place sewer will be underway so there will be a lot of outflows followed by reimbursement hopefully 30-60 days later.

Committee Appointments and Reports
	None

Administrative Reports and Updates
None

Any other Business

A. Town Manager
a. The manager shared that he had received a letter that Lenoir would be increasing their waste treatment rates but that the increase has been accounted for in the draft budget.
b. Manager Feierabend shared that FEMA would be reimbursing the Town for $8,975 plus $448 for administrative fees.  This  amount more than covers the approximate $6,500 spent by the Town. We hope to receive the funds in the next 30 to 60 days.
c. The Town has received notice that it is time to update our Hazard Mitigation Plan.  The Town adopts the county plan by resolution.  It is expected that this matter will be on the Councils May 2025 agenda.
d. WPCOG administers the Town’s stormwater program.  This past month we received our state audit.  All went well.
e. Town Manager asked the Council to consider next year adopting Presidents Day as a holiday instead of MLK Day.  This matter will be consider at a leter date.

B. Closed Session
None

C. Town Council Comments & Reports
a. Councilman Andrews stated that since our finances are healthy that he feels that the Town should find land to purchase for future use.

D. Next Meeting
Mayor Setzer stated that the next meeting will be held on Monday, May 5, 2025, at 6pm.

Adjournment
Mayor Pro Tem Robbins motioned to adjourn, and Mayor Setzer adjourned the meeting. 

Respectfully submitted,


______________________________		 	______________________________
Randy Feierabend, Town Manager				Ronnie Setzer, Mayor
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